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 Adopt a Resolution to:

a. Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration for the Bradley Road Bridge Scour Repair Project,

Project No. 3852, Federal Aid Project No. BHLO - 5944 (100);

b. Adopt a Mitigation Monitoring and Reporting Program;

c. Authorize Resource Management Agency (RMA) to proceed with finalizing the design for the

Bradley Road Bridge Scour Repair Project; and

d. Authorize the RMA Director or the RMA Deputy Director of Public Works & Facilities to acquire

Right of Way for the Bradley Road Bridge Scour Repair Project.

RECOMMENDATIONS:

It is recommended that the Board of Supervisors:

a. Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration for the Bradley Road Bridge Scour Repair Project,

Project No. 3852, Federal Aid Project No. BRLO - 5944 (100);

b. Adopt a Mitigation Monitoring and Reporting Program with 53 mitigation measures;

c. Authorize the Resource Management Agency (RMA) - Public Works, Facilities & Parks to

proceed with finalizing the design the Bradley Road Bridge Scour Repair Project: and

d. Authorize the RMA Director or the RMA Deputy Director of Public Works & Facilities to

acquire Right of Way for the Bradley Road Bridge Scour Repair Project

SUMMARY/DISCUSSION:

The proposed Bridge Scour Repair Project (Project) on Bradley Road is to address existing scour 

issues by installing scour protection on the substructure of the Bradley Road Bridge (Bridge No. 

44C-0050). The proposed scour project on the existing bridge over Salinas River will upgrade the 

bridge to meet current Caltrans bridge standards.  

The bridge is located approximately 5 miles north of the Monterey County/San Luis Obispo

County border, just west of Bradley and approximately 1/4 miles east of U.S. Route 101 (US-101).  

Bradley Road is an existing two-lane road (one lane in each direction) that is classified by the 

California Road System (CRS) Maps as a Minor Collector. The bridge was originally constructed in 

1931 and widened in 1954.  The existing bridge is approximately 1,668 feet (ft) long by 27 ft wide. 

The existing bridge is a twenty-four-span steel truss and concrete girder bridge.  Overall, the existing 

bridge is in fair condition with minor deterioration. However, the bridge has a history of scour at the 

concrete piers in the low-flow channel of the Salinas River. Scour is currently undermining the 

foundations of bridge piers 16 through 19.

An Initial Study and a Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) have been prepared pursuant to the 

requirements of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) to assess potential environmental 

impacts of the Bradley Road Bridge Repair Project.  A Notice of Intent to Adopt an Initial 
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